
Agenda Item 4 
 

CAMBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL 
District of South Cambridgeshire 

Council Meeting 6th October 2015 

Police Matters  

4.1  To receive a report on the current position in Cambourne. 

Police report from PCSO David Jackson (copy attached). PCSO Jackson will be on 

leave and therefore sends his apologies for being unable to attend.  

4.2      To receive a report on proposals to tackle parking issues. 
 
Chief Inspector James Sutherland and Sgt Jon Capes will be in attendance for this 
item.  
The attached report was received at the Council Meeting M142 held on 1st 
September 2015 and an extract from the Minutes has been copied below.     
 
4.4 Email from PC Kevin Murphy – Solutions to Parking Problems 
Concern was raised that the meeting to discuss parking issues had been scheduled 
for a day that clashed with August Parish Council meeting and no response had 
been received to a request to change the date of the meeting to allow 
representatives of Cambourne Parish Council to attend.  
Nuisance parking is not prioritised by the Police and a solution of purchasing PCSO 
time dedicated to tackling parking issues would need to be funded by the Parish 
Council.  
Concern was raised that the average band D property pays £180 annually for 
policing services and that if the Parish Council purchased PCSO time then the tax 
payers would effectively be paying twice. No revenue collected in fines would go to 
the Parish Council.  
 
The cost of the PCSO could be split between parishes but this would be more 
effective in the smaller parishes, it was felt Cambourne had enough parking issues to 
need dedicated PCSO time and that parking issues were a priority for the residents 
of Cambourne.  
The Parish Clerk confirmed that there is no budget heading this year to fund 
additional PCSO time.  
Cllr Betson confirmed that this issue could be raised at the next Resident’s Meeting 
in order to canvass opinion.  
It was felt that further clarification was needed.  
 
It was: 
RESOLVED that the email be received and that a senior Officer would be invited to a 

future meeting to discuss the issue and provide clarification.  

4.3 Correspondence 

To receive correspondence regarding Area Police Panel Meeting. 

 



Cambourne Parish Council 

Police Report September 2015 

Period 1st September to 1st October  

 

For this period there have been 160 Incidents for the area with 104 in Cambourne.  

For the same period last year there were a total of 177 incidents reported with 125 in 

Cambourne,  the most frequent calls received were:- 

12 x Domestic disputes 

11 x Advice messages – updates to previous call for service 

6 x Malicious or nuisance communications – scam calls 

3 x Rowdy or inconsiderate behaviour 

 

 

There have been 42 crimes reported for the area with 40 being in Cambourne, 

compared to 42 crimes for the same period last year, with 34 in Cambourne. 

The most frequent being: - 

12 x Theft 

10 x Criminal damage 

 

At the time of writing two of the above has been detected, and two have been ‘non – 

crimed’ due to insufficient details from the aggrieved. 

 

 

The Police contact point in Morrison’s supermarket is operating and I will be in 

attendance on Wednesday 14th October between 5 and 7pm and Friday 30th October 

between 5 and 7pm. 

 

 

 










